

Archdiocese of Los Angeles

Office of the Archbishop Office: (213) 637-7534 Fax: (213) 637-6510 3424 Wilshire Boulevard Los Angeles California 90010-2241

February 25, 2019

Mr. Damon Owens 106 Pennfield Drive Kennett Square, PA 19348

Dear Damon.

What a joy it was to celebrate life with you at our five-year anniversary celebration of OneLife LA! Please accept my sincere gratitude to you for joining me and all of our many participants. OneLife LA would not be possible without you.

Our community was deeply moved by your inspiring words as our co-emcee. It was such a blessing to have such a well-known speaker encouraging our audience. Thank you for your tireless efforts on behalf of life and family throughout the world.

Thanks to you, our audience was deeply engaged and enthusiastic! And this year's event had overwhelmingly positive press coverage including EWTN, National Catholic Register, Relevant Radio, and local stations. It is my hope that more people will be motivated to join us in the future.

Our impact extends far beyond a one-day event. Thanks to OneLife LA, more people than ever are practicing works of love and mercy in their own communities by supporting pregnant women, helping families in need, providing homes for foster youth and services to the elderly, and finding positive solutions to homelessness, human trafficking and poverty. Together, we are building up a culture of life in Southern California. Thank you again for being a part of OneLife LA!

May God grant you every blessing and peace.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

+ José 1. Gome?

Most Reverend José H. Gómez Archbishop of Los Angeles